
Dear XXXXX: 

 
We at the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) have received your concerns about reopening 
the connection between the Southeast/Southwest Freeway (I-695) between 11thStreet SE and Barney 
Circle. 

 
This is an important connection for District residents east of the Anacostia River, primarily in Ward 7. 
Reopening this roadway segment will reestablish traffic movements (for example, eastbound I-695 to 
eastbound Pennsylvania Avenue SE toward Ward 7; westbound Pennsylvania Avenue SE to westbound I-
695). However, the restricted lanes under Barney Circle to access Capitol Hill neighborhoods will remain 
closed. 

 
This reopening is expected to have positive effects for residents of Capitol Hill and surrounding 
neighborhoods. It will reduce traffic on streets such as Potomac Avenue and I Street SE, which have 
been used by residents to access Pennsylvania Avenue SE from east of the Anacostia River. As part of 
the 11th Street Bridges Environmental Impact Statement, it is also necessary to open these to meet 
projected traffic levels within the project area. 

 
We appreciate your patience as we open these lanes and apologize for any inconvenience it may cause.  
 
For further questions, please contact DDOT at202-673-6813. 

 
d. Clearinghouse 
 

tel:202-673-6813

